
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Insurance Bulletin 08-14: Statistical Reports Required of Insurers 
Using the 2001 CSO Preferred Class Structure Table 
 
ISSUED December 31, 2008 
 
To: Insurers and Reinsurers of Life Insurance Business. 
From: Linda Bohrer, Acting Director 
 
The purpose of this Bulletin is to notify insurers of the director's decision to waive the 
mortality experience reporting requirements for year 2008 for all insurers using the 2001 
CSO Preferred Class Structure Table. 
 
Subsection (3)(C) of 20 CSR 400-1.170, Rule to Recognize the Preferred Mortality 
Tables for Use in Determining Minimum Reserve Liabilities, requires every authorized 
insurer using the 2001 CSO Preferred Class Structure Table to annually file with the 
director, the NAIC, or with a statistical agent acceptable to the director, statistical reports 
showing mortality and such other information as the director may deem necessary or 
expedient for the administration of this rule. 
 
Subsection (3)(C) also gives the director the discretion to exempt any company from said 
reporting requirement. For reporting year 2008, the director exempts all companies using 
the 2001 CSO Preferred Class Structure Table from filing the statistical reports required 
under 20 CSR 400-1.170. 
 
This rule has been amended by emergency rulemaking to allow application of the 2001 
CSO Preferred Class Structure Table to certain insurance plans issued on or after January 
1, 2007.  A notice of a future public hearing on making the emergency amendment 
permanent will be published by the Secretary of State in a future issue of the Missouri 
Register. 
 
DATED this 31st day of December 2008. 
 
 
______________________________ 
Linda Bohrer 
Acting Director 
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